
Safety Committee Minutes  
December 20, 2023 
LSC 239 & Zoom 
 
Members Present:  
Brenda Lakis, Eric Covell, Brian Blenis, Joe Spirko, Roberto Rivera, Mike Becker, Brian Fidati, Erin 
Murray, Andrew Lentine, Christina Campbell, Nicole Landis, Stephanie Flores, Merritt Jacob, Tracy 
Velekei, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Lori Dimmick, Katherine Kressler, Lindsey Porembo, Traci Gensits, Thomas 
Petty, Gary Lieberman. 
 
Members Absent:  
Diane Dologite, Jess Bien 
 
Minutes: 
November minutes were approved by Roberto Rivera & Erin Murray 
 
Accidents & Injuries: 
0 new injuries since last meeting.  
1 open Accident & Injury which will be wrapping up by the beginning of the year. 
 
Buildings and Grounds Inspections: 
Joe Spirko reported that each room of ML is being inspected in preparation for outside guests. Mike Mike 
Mike Becker added that all new LED lighting has been installed. 
 
Brett Fulton reported that the walkthrough with the insurance rep went very well. The only minor issue 
was some storage in the mechanical rooms. A full report will be sent in a month listing any items that 
need attention. 
 
Roberto Rivera reported that snow training has been taking place. New equipment was purchased which 
will help with snow removal. The snow removal guidelines with priority list  are posted online. 
 
Mike Becker reported that the electrical shutdown will take place on 12/26 at 5:00 a.m.. Diefenderfer will 
be on campus. All buildings will be inspected and switch gear will be cleaned. Everything should be done 
by 3 or 4 o’clock. Ettinger (OIT), Prosser, & the New Science building will have emergency power. 
Emergency generators will be on in Seegers beginning around 9:00 a.m. for people who are on campus. 
 
Becker also reported that a water shutdown will take place on 12/29. This will be an all day event. 
 
Around the Horn/Open Session:  
Erin Murray will work on scheduling annual training for February. She will request a list of all possible 
available trainings and hopes to be able to combine some. Fulton requested another lifting training. 
 
Roberto Rivera reported that a dying tree at the corner of 23rd and Gordon will be cut down in the next 
few weeks.  
 
Brian Fidai reported that the Alertus equipment has been received and will be installed in the beginning of 
January. 
 
Mike Becker noted that the hoods in the science buildings will be checked and certified in the beginning of 
January. 
 
Brenda Lakis added that the hoods in the kitchen will also be inspected and hazardous materials will be 
picked up January 2nd.  
 
Review of the Safety Manual will begin in January.  
 
Next Meeting:  
Date & time TBD. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lori Dimmick 
 


